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October  1st  2018  

G óday 

 

September was an exceptionally busy month.  Mainly due to the Australian New Zealand Conference 

and Governor training in Hobart.  Susan and I also  visited many clubs and attended the World Peace 

Day dinner in Cowra.  

 

The drought appeal is taking up a lot of our resources in manpower right now and a report follows.  We 

have been given a RAWCS Project # to collect funds for the drought and t o issue tax receipts.  

 

Club visits are a lot of fun and we do have a wonderful team of Rotarians in our district and I hope that 

you all get to meet one another at the Griffith 2019 Conference March 29 -31 st  2019.  Please do not 

forget to send me your club conference convenor , so far I only have 5 names in.  

 

We will be holding the D9700 2018 -2019 Club Presidents Forum and our D9700 AGM on Saturday 20 th  

October in Young at the Ex -Services Club.  ALL Club Presidents are asked to attend or send their proxy 

if u nable to attend in person.  This will be followed by a D9700 Board meeting in the afternoon.  

 

Let me have any stories and photographs on whatever you are going to for World Polio Day October 

24 th . 

 

Congratulations to Wagga Wollundry RC for their exceptiona l Gears and Beers weekend.  They had 

over 2,500 bike riders and raised a lot of money for the local Wagga Wagga community.  Story in this 

bulletin.  

 

Enjoy the next  Rotary  month of October which I call moving month , moving into your projects for 

2018 -2019 , we have 9 months left to achieve our goals.  Have fun and above all be THE  Inspiration!  

 
Yours in Rotary  

DG John Glassford  

 

Governor 2018 -2019 D9700  
0498 190 880  

 

 

 

http://dgjg9700.com/
tel:0498%20190%20880


I.  PRESIDENT BARRY RASSIN ôS MESSAGE OCTOBER  2018  

 

 
 

RI President Barry Rassin and Esther Rassin in Chandigarh India which is the City of Peace.  
Rotary erected this beautiful monument to Peace  

Every Thursday morning, I receive an email from the World Health Organization with an update on the 

status of polio eradication. It contains a wealth of information, country by country: where and how 

immunization campaigns are being conducted, how many millions of children are being vaccinated, and 

where environm ental surveillance has found evidence of circulating virus. But every week, when that 

email appears in my inbox, my heart seems to stop for just a moment until I read the first few lines ï 

and learn whether a child was paralysed by wild poliovirus that wee k.  

That, my friends, is where we are today in the work of polio eradication. The question on my mind as I 

open that message isn't how many thousands of cases we might see in a year, as we did not too long 

ago, or even how many hundreds. Instead, when that WHO email arrives every Thursday, the single, 

binary question it answers is: Was there a new case this week, or wasn't there?  

Thirty years ago, 1,000 children were paralysed  by polio every single day. Since then, we've marked 

our progress, year by year, we ek by week. We've celebrated as country after country, region after 

region has been declared polio - free. As we've come closer and closer to our goal, and the number of 

cases has dropped further and further, the children those numbers reflect have become le ss and less of 

an abstraction. When I open that Thursday email, I don't wonder what number I'll see. I wonder, was a 

child paralyzed this week or not?  

We are so close to eradication ï but there is so much work left to do.  

This month, I ask every Rotary clu b to help End Polio Now by marking World Polio Day on 24 October. 

Last year, thousands of Rotary clubs around the world held events to raise awareness and funds for 

polio eradication. This year, we want to see more World Polio Day events registered than ev er. If you 

have an event planned, be sure to register and promote it at  endpolio.org  so that more people can 

take part. If you haven't planned one yet, it's not too late ï visit  endpolio.org  to find ideas, 

information on this year's livestream, and resources to help your club organize a successful event.  

https://www.endpolio.org/
http://www.endpolio.org/


World Polio Day is a tremendous opportunity for clubs to highlight Rotary, and our historic work to  

eradicate polio, in their own communities. It is also a great way to take advantage of the challenge 

from the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation: For every dollar that Rotary raises for polio eradication, the 

Gates Foundation will give two more. Join me, and  Rotarians everywhere, on 24 October for World 

Polio Day ï and  Be the Inspiration  for a polio - free world.  
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OCTOBER  IS ECONOMIC & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  MONTH  
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II.  BITS & BYTES FR OM OUR DISTRICT 9700  
 

1.  THE DROUGHT UPDATE  2018.  

 

 
 

This should help with all those questions that I am getting at the moment as to where the funds from 

the Ch9/RAWCS/NFF Drought Appeal are going to.  

 
Update on our RAWCS Project # 38 -2018 -2019 Rotary Districts 9700 and 9710  

 

Donation Page:  

 
https://donations.rawcs.com.au/38 - 2018 -19   

 

Last week we applied  to RAWCS/NFF for $250,000 for our two Districts for distribution in drought 

affected areas of our two Districts.  
 

Our Committee is as follows and will stay this way unless:  

 

CHAIR  David  Post Rural Outreach Counsellor and RC Wagga Wollundry D9700   
 

AG Chri s Finkel RC Forbes RAWCS D9700 Chair  

PE John Mercer RC Belconnen  RAWCS D9710 Chair  

PP Peter Darley RC Orange North D9700  

PP David Benn RC Wagga Wollundry Secretary D9700  
PDG Bill Seelis RC Berry D9710  

PDG Rob Woolley RC Canberra City D9710  

DGE John  McKenzie RC Orange North D9700 Service Projects  Consultant D9700  

PP Paul Murray RC Wagga Wollundry D9700  Communications  Director D9700  
PDG Phil Armstrong RC Moruya D9710  

 

Project Managers DG Margaret Hassall D9710 and DG John Glassford D9700  

 

 

 

https://donations.rawcs.com.au/38-2018-19


 



 

2.   WOLLUNDRY ROTARY CLUB GEARS AND BEERS UPDATE  

 
Another amazing result fr om the Rotary Club of Wollundry Wagga.  Over 2,500 r iders have raised more 

than  $1 50,000 for local char ity by simply registering for a beer and cider festival .  Then they had fun 

and the Dirty 130 was a huge success.  

 

 
Pic by PDG John Egan.  

 
The Gears and Beers Festival, run by Wollundry Rotary was  in Full Swing  over the last weekend !  Riders 

are greeted by the bushfire brigades as they do 130Km on mainly dirt roads!  They do  not call it the 

Dirty 130 for nothing!!  

 
Other photos fr om this wonderful annual event below:  

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 


